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Friday 17th July 2025 

Dear Parent(s)/Carer(s), 

Re: Student return to Joyce Frankland Academy, September 2025 

This letter provides parents and carers with some key information to support families to plan for the 
return in September. We will write again towards the end of the summer holiday so at this point we 
will keep to the most important details regards the student return. 
On returning to the Academy, we plan a year group specific induction programme to support 
students to have a strong start to the new academic year. This programme particularly supports the 
Year 7 students to become familiar with their new school on Wednesday 3rd September before the 
return of the wider school community on Thursday 4th September.  
Please find below the return days and times for students’ return to the academy after the summer 
break.  

  Wednesday 3rd September Thursday 4th September 

Year 7  
Induction Day 1  
Year 7 start at 8:40am 

Induction Day 2  
Year 7 start at 8.40am  

Year 8    
Induction Day 1  
Year 8 start at 8.40am  

Year 9    
Induction Day 1  
Year 9 Start at 8.40am  

Year 10    
Induction Day 1 – GCSE focus 
Year 10 start at 8:40 

Year 11    
Induction Day 1  
Year 11 start at 8.40am  

Years 13  

 
Induction Day 1 – Leadership Focus 
Year 13 start at 8:40am 

This information supersedes any previous information shared. 
 
Uniform and equipment 
Please ensure that your child returns to the academy in the correct uniform and fully equipped for 
learning; it is very important that every child starts the new term on a positive note, ready to learn. 
One of the ways in which parents and carers can support their child in doing this is by ensuring that 
their uniform meets our expectations in every way.  
The Uniform and Equipment Policy is a comprehensive document, and details all our uniform and 
equipment expectations. This policy can be found on our website.  We would like to wish all our 
families a wonderful summer break.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Mr L Gamble and Mr J Fitzgerald 
Deputy Principals  


